Press release: Rescheduled dates are
announced for A303 Stonehenge
consultation events

Highways England has rearranged two consultation events for the A303
Stonehenge scheme, which were hit by severe weather which swept across the
South West at the start of the month.

A scheme to upgrade the A303 between Amesbury and Berwick Down includes plans
for a 1.9-mile long tunnel past Stonehenge, a free-flowing dual carriageway
and a much-needed bypass north of Winterbourne Stoke.

Consultation on the detailed plans launched on 8 February, but the two public
information events, at Mere and Salisbury, were impacted by the snow in early
March.

The Mere public information event was curtailed early on Thursday, 1 March,
due to the weather conditions, and the Salisbury Guildhall event on Saturday,
3 March, was cancelled, also for safety reasons.

Highways England, in consultation with Wiltshire Council, has rescheduled the
Mere event, at the Lecture Hall, Salisbury Street, for Friday, 13 April
(1lam-5pm), and the Salisbury event at The St Paul’s Church Centre, Fisherton
Street (SP2 7QW) for Saturday, 14 April (1llam-5pm).

As a result, the consultation period has now been extended until Monday, 23
April.

The scheduled public information event at Antrobus House, Amesbury will take
place on Friday, 23 March (2pm-8pm), and all feedback received during the
consultation period will be considered and help to inform further refinements
to the scheme.

For those people unable to make the remaining public information events or
for those wanting further information, visit the consultation website.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.
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